Fruitport District Library Board of Directors
Regular Meeting
Wednesday, February 15, 2023


The meeting was called to order by President R. Dillon at 5:30 p.m.
Present:  R. Dillon, B. Overkamp. R. Woodward,  L. Oldt (via phone), J. Rule, A. Dudas. Trustee Bo was excused.   Also in attendance was Director Matt Lubbers-Moore, Karla Brown, Bill Weimer.
The agenda was accepted as presented by unanimous vote.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:   Bill Weimer mentioned that he had spoken to the paster of the Church of Christ at the corner of Hile and Sheridan in the township.  They may be selling this property.  Bill will contact him to see if he can come to our next meeting.

Karla Brown reported that the Friends of the Library will be putting on the Candyland Program during the first week of April (spring break).

REPORTS

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes from the December  meeting were accepted as presented by unanimous vote.

Library Report:  The Director’s written report was provided to the board prior to the meeting.  Additional copies were also provided at the meeting.  There were no questions regarding the information in the report.  Matt explained that The Friends of the Library have now begun providing Homebound Services once per month and how that was going to work.  Several good comments were received on the website/Facebook page.

Treasurer’s Report:  A review of financial information was presented by Trustee Dillon.  Motion by Oldt supported by Woodward to pay bills totaling $4,087.74.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.


OLD BUSINESS

Discussion of new library locations:  There was again much discussion about our ongoing search for a new location.  We continue to work hard to make the best decision for all of our library patrons while remaining fiscally responsible. In light of that, Trustee Woodward agreed to work on an article for the next issue of the FAN (Fruitport Area News) to let the public know what efforts we have made thus far and what our needs and wants our for a new building.
Trustee Overkamp reported that Edgewood Lutheran Church is for sale.  He will gather more information for us.
Trustee Rule will also contact Melching Services regarding costs of demolishing our old building, should we move in that direction.


NEW BUSINESS


Budget  The Finance Committee met and completed a budget for the upcoming year.  Copies were distributed to be reviewed.  Any discussion and approval will take place at our March meeting.


PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Karla Brown raised additional questions about our needs/wants for a new building.
Donna Esch commended the board for their ongoing dedicaton.  


[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion to adjourn by Rule. Support by Overkamp.  Meeting adjourned at 6:58 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Woodward

